



260 Democrat Drive Frankfort, KY 40601 1-800-372-2962 • FAX (502) 695-5451 KSBA Website: www.ksba.org

RECEIVED OCT 23 2015

October 21, 2015

BOARD OF DIRECTORS

President Allen E. Kennedy Hancock County President-elect David Webster Simpson County

Directors-at-large

Dianne Mackey Daviess County Jeff Stumbo Floyd County Joe Brown Garrard County Ronnie Holmes Graves County Chris Brady Jefferson County James See Lawrence County William Owens Donna Wilson Montgomery County
Ramona Malone Newport Independent Larry Dodson Oldham County Dr. Ann Gaines Pineville Independent To Sabol West Point Independent

Regional Chairpersons

James Sargent Anderson County Karen Byrd Boone County Pat Hall Campbellsville Independent Kim Croley Corbin Independent Bill Robertson Fulton Independent Dr. John Inman Meade County Marshall Jenkins Morgan County Scotty Combs Owsley County Davonna Page Russellville Independent Allen Phillips Shelby County Venita Murphy Webster County Susan Cable Wolfe County

EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR Mike Armstrong

BOARD TEAM DEVELOPMENT Kerri Schelling CHIEF FINANCIAL OFFICER Stephen B. Smith **GOVERNMENTAL RELATIONS** Hope McLaughlin **LEGAL & ADMINISTRATIVE** TRAINING SERVICES Teresa Combs MEMBER SUPPORT SERVICES POLICY & PROCEDURES SERVICES

Katrina Kinman

Dr. Randy Poe Superintendent **Boone County Schools** 8330 U.S. Highway 42 Florence, KY 41042

Dear Randy,

Thank you for hosting another outstanding regional meeting for the members of the KSBA Northern Kentucky Region on Tuesday, October 20th at Receptions in Erlanger.

Receptions is an impressive facility and proved to be a perfect setting for our event. It was obvious to me that you and the staff excelled in the time and effort that was put into making this meeting a success for all board members and superintendents in attendance. And please pass along a special thanks to both Todd Moody and Tim Kennedy for their efforts with the Conner Middle School Jazz Band. How impressive! Boone County set a very high standard for the KSBA Northern Kentucky Region. My observation is that these high standards likewise play into the success exhibited there in the Boone County School System.

Randy, we are truly thankful of Karen's service as regional chair on the KSBA Board of Directors. Your continued support of Karen in this special role is most appreciated.

As has become very obvious to me, these meetings provide board members and superintendents with unique opportunities to not only hear about important education topics, but more importantly to enjoy the fellowship of one another's company. We couldn't provide this experience without your local support. Thank you for your dedication to the students of Boone County and to KSBA. I look forward to seeing you at the Winter Symposium in Louisville on December 4th and 5th. Please let me know if I can ever be of assistance to you and thanks again for your outstanding hospitality.

Sincerely,

Mike Armstrong, Executive Director Kentucky School Boards Association

pc: Allen Kennedy, KSBA President /ka